PROFESSIONAL CIVIL LAW NOTARY ASSOCIATION

Meeting Minutes January 9, 2018
The regular meeting of the Professional Civil Law Notary Association was called to order by Henry Taylor Jr., President, at 6:35 p.m. on Tuesday, January 9, 2018, in the Southern Hills Business Association Conference Center at 9701 Baird Rd., Shreveport, LA 71118.  

Members who signed in for the meeting were:  Glinda DuBois, Melinda M. Basco, Terri Dupont, Mary Gregory, Henry Taylor, Alan Warren, Charles Campbell, Michael Gray, Susan Fortenberry, Mike Dickson, Rudy Villarreal, Cory Williams.  
Speaker for the meeting was Alan Warren.  Subject of interest is Successions, Probate, Affidavit of Small Succession and Louisiana State Laws.
Minutes 

The minutes for the November 14, 1017 meeting were posted on the association’s website.  Minutes were approved as posted with a motion by Susan Fortenberry, and seconded by Cory Williams.
Treasurer’s Report 

The treasurer’s report for November began with a balance of $10,627.34 with withdrawals of $50.00 and deposits of $105.00 leaving a balance of $10,682.34.  The treasurer’s report for December, 2017 began with a balance of $10,682.34 with withdrawals of $-0- and deposits of $350.00 leaving a balance of $11,032.34.  Susan Fortenberry made motion to accept the Treasurer’s report and was seconded by Cory Williams.

Old Business
Reminder to pay PCLNA membership dues.
President Taylor will contact BPCC and LSUS about passing out PCLNA brochures.

New Business 

President Taylor called for volunteers for the Budget and Audit Committees.  Reports are due in April, 2018.  


Budget Committee:     Michael Gray, Susan Fortenberry, Melinda Basco


Audit Committee:   Alan Warren, Cory Williams, Marie Williams

He also called for volunteers for the Nominating Committee which will give their report in March.



Nominating Committee:  Terri Dupont, Mike Dickson, Rudy Villarreal

April is the month for election of officers.

Motion made by Susan Fortenberry to adjourned meeting and seconded by Cory Williams at 7:36 pm with the next meeting to take place February 13, 2018.

Melinda Basco
Melinda Basco, Secretary  
